Bucknell Parish Council Response

Planning Application
Ref 10/01780/HYBRID

A2 Dominion Group/P3Eco (Bicester) Ltd.

Our major concerns are outlined below. We would appreciate a written response to the questions posed; these are shown in bold, italic print.

General Observations
Whilst this particular stage of the development does not lie within our parish boundaries we wish to make the following general comments:
1. The housing development area is dense and insufficient consideration appears to have been given to the actual land area available for each of the properties.

2. The design and layout of the individual units is too similar despite attempts to disguise this by using differing types of external cladding.  
3. The shape of the land available for this initial development has a detrimental effect on the layout and detracts from the “community” principle. The housing is cramped. “High rise accommodation at ground level” was a comment made by one of our councillors!
Traffic
We are pleased to note that within the design of the Master Plan there is no proposed direct vehicular access on to the Bicester/Bucknell Road.  However, we do have concerns that there are proposed parking spaces for over 700 vehicles on the Exemplar Site.  This initial proposal is approximately 8% of the total development and, if this percentage was applied to the entire development of 5 000 dwellings, it would result in parking spaces of approximately 8 800 vehicles.  The latter appears to undermine the eco concept and, in addition, could have a negative impact for traffic travelling through Bucknell.  What provision will be made to restrict the “through Bucknell” vehicular traffic accessing Junction 10 of the M40?
Light Pollution
Bucknell Parish Council is very concerned about the additional light pollution that the development will inflict. How will this issue be addressed, especially in view of the proposed high density of housing?  

 Noise

Unacceptable noise intrusion on our rural community is another issue that will result from this development. What mitigating measures will be put in place to minimise this? 
Buffer Zones
Well-planned buffer zones are essential to help obviate some of the problems we have raised, but they require careful timing if they are to be effective in fulfilling their dual purpose i.e. growth of biomass and protection for rural Bucknell. Growth rates of vegetation, prevailing winds, etc. are obvious important considerations. When will these zones be fully planned and initiated?
Yours sincerely,

Pauline Wainman

Deputy Clerk,

Bucknell Parish Council
Thursday, 03 February 2011

